
 

 

Learning, Growing, Achieving Together Newsletter: Issue 7 
Issue Date: 30th  April 2021 

 
 Page 1 
 

News  
EDUCATION WEEK 

23 ς 29 MAY ς Building Connections 
OUR COMMUNITY IS COMMITTED TO LEARNING 

Come and celebrate learning with us: 
 THURSDAY 27 MAY-more information to come 

PREP 2022 
Information night ς Thursday 20th MAY 

6.30pm CORE 
for parents and families enquiring about our school. To make things easier for you our friendly 
staff will be available to babysit children in a nearby room. 
 
Safety STARR value: crossing the road is the greatest danger to children who are driven to school. 
Passenger safety is equally important.  

PARENTS 
1. Drive slowly and carefully near schools 
2. Try to pick up and drop off ON THE SCHOOL SIDE of the road 
3. Give children plenty of time to get to school 
4. Make sure children understand that vehicles only have to stop at a school crossing when the 

flags are in place 
CHILDREN 

1. know how to use a school crossing with or without a supervisor 
2. understand the STOP! LOOK! LISTEN! THINK! road crossing process 
3. enter and exit the car kerbside 
4. understand that on wet days vehicles can take longer to stop and drivers will find it harder 

to see pedestrians crossing the road 
 

Please do not use the school driveway near the shops as a drop off point / turn point. Children use 
the gate located there to come into the school. 

 
SAFETY STARTS WITH YOU! 
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NAPLAN: for Years 3 and 5:  Tuesday 11, Wednesday 12 and Thursday 13 MAY 2021 

NAPLAN tests the sorts of skills that are essential for every child to progress through school and life, 
such as reading, writing, spelling, grammar and numeracy. It is important to remember that NAPLAN 
tests are not pass/fail tests. At the classroom level it is one of a number of important tools used by 
teachers to measure student progress. If you have any questions about NAPLAN please ask your 

ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊΦ 
{ǎƘƘƘƘΧΦΦ aƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ ς ŘƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ƻǳǊ ǾŜǊȅ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘƛƻƴ CǊƛŘŀȅ т aŀȅ J 

Keep safe and well everyone 
Take care 

Moi 

 

 

 

aƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ ŀƴŘ {ǇŜŎƛŀƭ CǊƛŜƴŘǎΩ Pancake Breakfast Event 
 
This is a great chance to gather as a community and enjoy some time 
together. Come along on Friday 7th May from 8am in the hall to enjoy 
ǎƻƳŜ ǇŀƴŎŀƪŜǎ ŦƻǊ ōǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘΦ ²ŜΩƭƭ ŀƭǎƻ ŘǊŀǿ ǘƘŜ ǊŀŦŦƭŜ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ 
morning. 

 

 

 

School Procedures Reminder 
 
All student medication must be handed into the Office with a completed Medication form. No 
students should be administering medication themselves from their bags. Please speak with our 
Office team for further information and support. 

 

 

Prep Tours  
2022 Prep Tours are happening! If you know someone who 
has a child starting Prep in 2022, encourage them to get in 
touch with our office to arrange a tour of our wonderful 
school. 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Learning, Growing, Achieving Together Newsletter: Issue 7 
Issue Date: 30th  April 2021 

 
 Page 3 
 

News  
Junior News  

²ŜƭŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ ¢ŜǊƳ нΗ ²Ŝ ƘƻǇŜ ȅƻǳ ŀƭƭ ƘŀŘ ŀ ǎŀŦŜ ŀƴŘ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ 9ŀǎǘŜǊ ōǊŜŀƪΦ ²ŜΩǾŜ ƧǳƳǇŜŘ ǎǘǊŀƛƎƘǘ 
back into learning across the Junior School and can see lots of improvement from all the students 
since the beginning of the year. Keep it up team! 
 
Reading:  
In Prep, we are focusing on recognising the difference between letters, words and sentences. We are 
continuing to find the number of syllables in words and are starting to explore rhyming words. We 
have also begun to talk about Tricky Words (non phonetic high frequency words), we will be 
introducing these at school first before sending them home to practise. 
 
In Grade 1 and 2, we are focusing on {ƛƎƘǘ ²ƻǊŘ {ǇƛŘŜǊ ŀƴŘ /ƘŜŎƪƛƴΩ /ƘƛŎƪŜƴΣ ǿƘƻ ǊŜƳƛƴŘ ǳǎ ǘƻ 
practisŜ ŀƴŘ ƭŜŀǊƴ ƻǳǊ ƘƛƎƘ ŦǊŜǉǳŜƴŎȅ ǿƻǊŘǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƻ ǎǘƻǇ ŀƴŘ ŎƘŜŎƪ ǿƘƛƭŜ ǿŜΩǊŜ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ǎǳǊŜ 
we understand what we are reading, as we are reading it. 

           
 

Writing:  
The Preps have been focusing on Group 4 Jolly Phonics sounds ς they are /ai/, / j/, /oa/, / ie/, / ee/ 
and /or/.  
They have now learned the four of the five LONG vowel sounds - /ai/, / ee/, /ie/  and /oa/! We are 
continuing to try and regulate the size and formation of our letters and are beginning to listen to and 
record the sounds we hear in words. 

        

 

 

In Grade 1 and 2, we have jumped back into narrative writing ς refreshing ourselves on what a 
narrative is and working on Sizzling Starts. That means starting a piece of writing in the middle of the 
action to draw in the ǊŜŀŘŜǊΩǎ attention and make them want to keep reading! 
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Mathematics: 
In Prep, we have been making groups, using different objects to model numbers to 10. We have also 
been thinking about numbers that come BEFORE and AFTER a number. We have begun exploring the 
concept of capacity, learning to label containers as empty, full and half full. We continued learning 
about 2D shape, reviewing the features of simple shapes, finding 2D shapes in our classroom and 
turning simple shapes into other objects, for example, using a square to make a house. 
 
The Grade 1 and 2s have been focusing on place value and number sequence, this includes breaking 
numbers into their parts, i.e. hundreds, tens and ones, skip counting and ordering numbers. We 
have been working hard on time, usiƴƎ ŎƭƻŎƪǎ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ƻΩŎƭƻŎƪΣ ƘŀƭŦ Ǉŀǎǘ ŀƴŘ ǉǳŀǊǘŜǊ ƘƻǳǊ ǘƛƳŜǎ ς we 
are working hard to remember the job of the big hand, and the job of the little hand. 
 
Reminders: 
­ Late Arrivals ς please remember that if your child arrives at school after the bell has rung, 

they need to be taken to the Office, and not straight to their classroom, so that they can be 
signed in. We cannot sign students in from the classroom. 

­ Tissues ς ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ǎŜƴǘ ƛƴ ŀ ōƻȄ ƻŦ ǘƛǎǎǳŜǎ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŎƭŀǎǎΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ Řƻ ǎƻ ŀǘ ȅƻǳǊ 
earliest convenience. We are missing a lot of boxes and they will be needed for the coming 
cooler months. 

­ Home Reading and Homework ς please help your child/ren get back into a solid routine 
with their home reading and homework, the additional practise they get at home is crucial in 
consolidating their learning in the classroom. 
 

Celebrations: 
× Congratulations to all the Preps who have been working hard to learn their letter sounds ς 

Miss Hayes and Mrs Minas were super impressed to see how many sounds they 
remembered over the holidays! Keep it up superstars!  

 
What a fabulous start to the term ς keep it up everyone! 
 
Miss Hayes, Mrs Minas, Miss Morrison and Miss Robinson 
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Favourite Quotes 
 
! ǊŜŎŜƴǘ ŦŀǾƻǳǊƛǘŜ ǉǳƻǘŜ ƻŦ aǊ .ŜŜǾŜǊΩǎ ƛǎ  
ΨYour current circumstances are a chapter, not The StoryΩ. 
  
-Andy Stanely 
What does this mean to you? Is this relevant to your life today? What 
can you do next? What does your next chapter look like? 

 

 



 

 

Learning, Growing, Achieving Together Newsletter: Issue 7 
Issue Date: 30th  April 2021 

 
 Page 6 
 

News  

 
 


